Planning Board of the Village of Aurora

Aurora, New York 13026

Draft minutes of the Special Meeting of December 21, 2012

The Special Meeting was called for the sole purpose of voting on the application of Wells College to install a tank for LP gas behind their Maintenance Building. It was called to order at 9:25 AM.

Present: Grace Bates, Pat Bianconi, Alan Connors, Pat Foser and Nancy Gil (Chair).

Chair Gil said that she had received a phone message from Gabriel Holbrow on December 20, following the County Planning Board’s meeting for the required 239 l and m approvals. Holbrow reported that his board had approved the application as submitted, with the comment that Wells should use erosion barriers during the excavation to ensure that there be no soil runoff into the lake in the event of rain or snow melt. 

Pat Bianconi then moved that the PB approve the application and add the comment from County Planning; Alan Connors seconded the motion. There being no further discussion or questions, the chair called for the vote. It was unanimous, with Grace Bates, Pat Bianconi, Alan Connors, Pat Foser and Nancy Gil all voting in favor. Gil said she would inform Wells of the appro​val so that they could get started on schedules and ordering. She will send a copy of these minutes to the appropriate people at Wells and to the Zoning Officer. The meeting adjourned at 9:30.

As the meeting adjourned, Brian Brown, Head of Buildings and Grounds at Wells, arrived. Gil informed him of the vote and said she would email the draft minutes to him. Brown asked if he still needed a permit from the Zoning Officer; Gil said yes. She did not know if the Zoning Officer would be in the office on Monday afternoon since that is Christmas Eve. 

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Gil, Chair

Planning Board

